
WAYNESBORO ADVOCACY COMMITTEE MEETING 
6 October 2020 
1:00PM via Zoom 
AGENDA WITH MINUTES 

I. Welcome 

II. VMNH-W Early childhood learning experience meeting 

• Tom Benzing suggests Joe Keiper act as a participant and we secure an outside 
moderator. 

• Len Poulin suggests screening via a survey the participants about what they 
agree with in the Preplan, and what they wish to discuss. That will allow us to drill 
down to the points we need to focus on. 

• Tom Benzing suggests using Zoom’s break out rooms, and Keiper says he can 
prepare questions for each room. 

• 10 participants are registered, and about another 10 have been invited. 

III. VMNH-promotional videos 

• A link is being provided to the WAC to preview the videos.. 

IV. Waynesboro Dinosaur Drive-through Show 

• All participants will receive a VMNH-W trifold, and images of the building will be 
on display. 

• Program all set for 10 October 2020, and Ryan Barber walked through the details 
of the show. All tickets (time slotted, free of charge) were sold out quickly. 

V. VMNH and Waynesboro Public Library 

• Keiper met with Kevin Osbourne of the Waynesboro Public Library. As plans to 
reopen become evident, a VMNH team will move the Triceratops and interpretive 
material to the library. 

VI. Wayne Theatre Lecture Series 

• Keiper will introduce Dr. Pritchard on the 13th. 
• Len Poulin gave information on the technological improvements at the Theatre. 

VII. Open discussion 

• Faye Cooper asked about the budgeting process, and Jonathan gave details 
about preparation for the upcoming Short Session. 

• Tom Benzing brought up that there is a new Superintendent at the Shenandoah 
National Park. Greg Hitchin forwarded an invitation to a State of the Park 
program for 22 October.  



• Greg will work to set up a meeting with the new Superintendent, and Carole 
Nash should be approached to make contact as well.


